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Kia ora St Mark’s Whānau,

It has been great to see the students so excited and eager to get back to school. Perhaps almost as eager as parents 
have been for the start of the school year?!
This term is a busy one with lots of great events for students including two camps, some great learning, a major 
fundraising event by the PA and Swimming Sports, all leading up to Holy Week at Easter, one of the most important 
times in the church calendar.

We will be welcoming and praying for all of our new students this Friday at church (9:15am at St Mark’s Church). All are 
welcome.

Conferences
Staff have reported to me the wonderful insights they have gained by meeting all families at conferences last week. It 
certainly is a great way to start the year and to create ‘calm spots’ where there is a focus on individual children. Open 
and honest communication about students and their needs makes for a great start to the year.

Community Survey
The Board of Trustees is formulating a new strategic plan for the school. Part of that process is to seek guidance and 
reassurance from the school community. Your participation in this survey is a key element in setting a strategic direction 
for the school that reflects the needs, wants and aspirations of our School Family. Watch your email inbox for details as 
this survey goes live on the 7th February.

Community BBQ
All are welcome to attend the community BBQ on Friday 9 February 5pm-7pm. Thanks to the Parents’ Association for 
organising. 

Special Services
Whānau are invited to join us in worship at two important services next week.
Ash Wednesday Service, Wednesday 14th February at 1:45pm at St Mark’s Church.
Eucharist Service, Friday 16th February from 9:15am at St Mark’s Church.
Bishop Peter has kindly offered to join us for these services.

Leadership Badges
We are proud to acknowledge the leadership our Year 8 students are providing in our school family. Parents of Year 8’s 
are invited to join us for church on Monday 12 February from 9am in the school hall where their badges will be 
awarded. 

Colour Run
The PA is running this very fun event early in the term and by all accounts it is an absolute winner with students! More 
details will come via the school app.

BAYLEYS Partnership
We are delighted to announce that our partnership with Bayleys Real Estate has resulted in a significant donation to the 
school. Sophie Everson and Sonia Cameron (whānau of St Mark’s students) have committed to supporting St Mark’s 
whenever a property sale is made when there is a referral or connection with the school community. Thanks, Bayleys!



Start Of Year
The start of the school year is always a financial burden for families as we all navigate new uniforms, fees and 
stationery packs etc. Please be aware that we hold a lot of spare uniform pieces in the office that are available if 
families need support in that area. Don’t be shy to ask! 
In the same vein, don't be shy to ask Louise about options available for other school costs.

Attendance
The start of the school year is a great time to discuss student attendance. The Ministry Of Education has shared with 
schools their intent to boost attendance through their Every Day Matters initiative. Learning for students is 
cumulative. When students miss “the odd day” what they are really missing is vital steps in a learning journey that can 
greatly impede their progress.
If a student misses one day of school every two weeks, they miss a whole year of school by 16 years of age! As a 
parent or caregiver, you, alongside our school, play a key role in building strong habits of regular attendance.
All students are legally required to attend school every day and it is a shared responsibility to make sure students 
attend and engage in learning from when they first start school. You must inform the school of any absences and 
include the reason for the absence. The school applies special codes to different kinds of absences and that data is 
collected and reviewed by the Ministry of Education. 
If you are struggling at home with getting your child to school, talk to us! We are committed to supporting your child 
and your family. Open and honest communication will solve most problems.

Library / Ōmoho
Work is underway to load every book in our library onto a new database. Please return any stray library books you 
may have at home to the school office.

2024 Term 1 School Events
9 February Community BBQ 5pm-7pm
14 February Ash Wednesday Service 1.45pm - all welcome
14-16 February Year 8 Camp at Hanmer Springs
15 February Year 5 Beach Education
16 February Eucharist Service with Bishop Peter - all welcome
21 February Parents’ Association AGM
21 February School Swimming Sports Year 4-8 9:30-11:30am Waltham Pool
26-28 February Year 6/7 Camp
6 March Zone Swimming Event
25 March Easter Service
26 March Easter Service
27 March Easter Service 
28 March Easter Service
29 March Good Friday - School Closed
1 April Easter Monday - School Closed
2 April Easter Tuesday - School Closed
12 April End Of Term Service 2pm

Galatians 5:22-23

“But the fruit of the spirit is love, joy, peace, forbearance, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and 
self-control. Against such things there is no law.”

Blessings to all,
Adrian










